

Park Spring Primary School





Swinnow Lane, Leeds LS13 4QT

Headteacher: Mrs R Horan tel: 0113 2552526 email: office@parkspringprimary.co.uk

Friday 8 July 2022

Ethos Statement "I am committed to setting myself smart goals"

Summer 2 Diary Dates

Please find below a list of events that will be taking place during this term;

11.07.2022 BOW Nursery Trip to Tropical World

11.07.2022 Year 2 Explorer Day

14.07.2022 EOW Nursery Trip to Tropical World

19.07.2022 Year 6 Family Leavers Event

20.07.2022 NEW Reception Transition Day

20.07.2022 Meet Your New Teacher 22.07.2022 Bring a Toy to School Day

25.07.2022 Training Day

26.07.2022 Training Day

27.07.2022 School Closed for Summer

WE ARE BACK ON 5 SEPTEMBER 2022

ATTENDANCE

If your child is going to be absent from school then please text this number **07891274260**. Please note that this phone will not be answered for phone calls. This is

last week's attendance report for the week ending 13 May 2022:

Rec A	95.5%	Rec B	90.6%
1a	92%	1b	97.5%
2a	89.7%	2b	90%
3a	93.8%	3b	98.7%
4a	96.5%	4b	96.4%
5a	97%	5b	93.8%
6a	98.3%	6b	99%



ever y student. Ever y day

Total School: 94.8%

6c 96.3%

Sports Week has been AMAZING!

We started with a fantastic assembly led by the gymnast, Nile Wilson. We were amazed at the way that he could move his body and were excited to hear about his new Gymnastics club in Bramley! Some of us even got to hold his Olympic medal.











The highlight of the week was our Sports Day- having missed the last 2 years it was amazing to have parents, carers and families in school to celebrate with us. All the children had a fantastic time and participated really nicely together. It really showed how Park Springers are happy, resilient, caring and confident! Thank you all for supporting the event!









We have also fitted in the Race for Life on Friday. It was very warm but we managed to run 3 times around the field to raise money for the children that we sponsor in India. It really is fantastic to give children an opportunity to go to school that they wouldn't have had without our support. Thank you again for your support.

Reports and New Class Teachers

On Friday 15 July you and your child will receive a letter which will include information about their new class teacher and also with their attendance report in. On Monday 18 July your child will bring home their end of year school report.

What a busy week!

On Monday Year 5, we were making robotics using our LEGO kits and the WeDo app:









ParentPay

Please ensure all remaining balances are cleared before 22 July 2022. Thank you



(00)

Late Drop Off and Early Collection from School

We would like to remind all families that it is a legal requirement for

children to attend school and that our school day runs from 8.55am to 3.15pm.

Core learning is done in the morning so late drop off disrupts this for not only your child but others in class.

At the end of the school day celebrations of learning are carried out and children who are picked up early miss out on celebrating their achievements with their peers.

We understand that it is not always possible to avoid medical appointments at these times, however, if your child is going to be late or collected early we require proof of appointments.

In addition, please ensure your child (ren) is/are collected on time each day.

Summer Holiday Camps

Leeds City Council is working in partnership this summer with Healthy Holidays and are offering Breeze Healthy Holiday Summer Camps for 8-12 year olds, who are either on free school meals or who are vulnerable and would benefit from a four week camp this summer. The camps will run Monday – Friday 9.00am – 3.00pm from Monday 1st August – Friday



26th August 2022. The camps will offer a variety of activities including physical activity, arts and crafts, djing/ music workshops, Claymation, den building, giant games, Lego workshops, baking and lots more. The last week of the camps there will be a planned trip to Flamingo Land on Thursday 25th August.

The camps are being funded by Healthy Holidays and will provide breakfast and a healthy meal at lunch as well as being a fun opportunity for children and young people, offering a variety of activities to keep the young people engaged!

All Breeze staff are DBS checked and have the relevant skills and experience to support the camps. Leeds catering will be providing lunches each day and we will provide breakfast



and the refreshments. There are thirty places available and we want the places to be filled so that children can benefit from this offer and so that the camps can be successful. If there are a lot of referrals we will split the camp into two week camps instead of four weeks so that more children can benefit.

Warmer Weather

Please ensure your child a suitably dressed for the ever changing weather conditions. Please apply sun cream before school as we will not be able to apply this for children. Please ensure your child has a sun hat.



Year 6 Family Leavers Event

You should have received your invite on Thursday to our Year 6 Family BBQ.

Please sign up via ParentPay so that we can ensure we have catered for everyone who is attending.

Lost Property

We are coming across a lot of lost property in school at the moment. Please ensure that ALL of your child's clothing, including coats, have their names in them. This makes is easier to return to them.



Absence Reporting—Please remember to report your child's absence to the school office via telephone or via text message to 07891 274 260

Inspiration and Aspiration Program

So as part of developing our pupils and preparing them for life after Park Spring we are really keen that pupils are INSPIRED to be successful – each and every day at school and that we open up the world of careers that they may wish to pursue once they leave education.

We are now working with Glentrool Estate management a Leeds based company that is run by Jeremy Nolan and his family. You might know that each year Glentrool pay for children to attend Nell Bank outward bound centre in Ilkley and at Christmas paid for all of KS2 to go to the Alhambra to watch the panto.

8 year 5 pupils won the competition of writing a letter to Jeremy in order that they could attend a business lunch and visit his head office. During our lunch Jeremy gave the children guidance and advice on how they can reach their own business goal. You will hear a lot more about this – but Y5 have been set the challenge of raising ALL the money required to pay for their Y6 hoodies. The reward being that AS SOON as they have raised the funds they are able to wear their hoodies!

You can see some pictures of our amazing day!





